MINUTES

MEETING OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Thursday 3 January 2019 at 19:00

Present

Staff: -            

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

PPG Members: -  

Margaret Estlick –  Chair
Alan Doherty – Vice Chair
Lesley Clayton
Liz Davies
Katie Sainsbury – Joint Secretary

Ruth Varker – Joint Secretary
Apologies: -


Caroline Moyses
Linda Halfpenny

We welcomed Lorraine Sharp to the meeting. Lorraine is the Social Prescribing Link Worker who is now attached to our surgery. She explained her role  as linking people with no medical sources of help and support within the community. Opportunities can include physical activities, arts and crafts, volunteering, benefits and support for employment. This service is mainly for the 18+ age group. Those who are younger can seek help through Chaos.

· Minutes of the previous meeting were read 
· Matters arising : The dermascope for Dr Paynter is being ordered once the

    model has been decided on

The TVs in the waiting rooms have not been working for the past two months. The firm running them may well have gone into administration. Liz will look to see if there are any other firms offering the same service as this was a valuable source of income for the PPG

· We have received, by email a resignation, from the PPG, from Sarah Scotlock. We thank her for her input and for her articles in our Newsletter on Safeguarding.

AOB

· The practice staff have now completed their Signposting training workshops and the system is up and running. When a patient rings in they will be asked the reason for their call. This will enable the staff to prioritise calls and signpost patients to the appropriate person. Sometimes this could be, for example, a nurse or a pharmacist rather than a GP.
· Newsletter…  Katie asked for ideas for the next newsletter. We have decided to include something on the new signposting system to explain to everybody how it works. We will also include something on Lorraine Sharp’s role as our social prescriber. In addition we will add something about the app NHSquicker:

https://www.nhsquicker.co.uk.

· Alan has spoken to Karen Blatchford from the Three Spires PPG and has been proposed that the two PPGs will meet together once a year. We will look at the possibility of meeting in May. There will be an update at our next meeting.

· Alan gave a short summary report from the recent Carrick PPG and the Locality GP meetings which he attended in November/December. Particularly interesting for us was that funding is available at £250 per PPG for one off PPG projects that meet key criteria and have no recurring costs. There were three main areas for us to look at:
1. Social Prescribing
2. Wastage of medicines
3. Promoting Digital Services
We have decided, as a group to look at the wastage of medicines. We will all have a think about how we can go forward with this project and bring ideas back to the next meeting.
Alan also raised the issue of representation at the Carrick PPG meetings and it was agreed that Alan will be the main representative for the Lander Practice and Margaret deputising if needed. Alan will confirm this arrangement with Sally Turner - Chair of the Carrick PPG 

The Meeting closed at 20.00 pm

